African First Ladies Committed to Work toward Ending AIDS



Addis Ababa, February 2 (RHC)-- The Organization of African First Ladies against HIV/AIDS (OAFLA) has called for more global effort in the fight against the epidemic.

During a meeting in the Ethiopian capital Addis Ababa, the African First Ladies stressed that more resources are required to prevent new HIV infections among children and to broaden access to testing services. Addressing the meeting, Michel Sidibé, the executive director of the Joint United Nations Program on HIV/AIDS (UNAIDS), said that ending the AIDS outbreak by 2030 is possible if the right decisions are made now.

"We need your leadership now more than ever to end the AIDS epidemic by 2030 by protecting our girls, by ensuring that young women and girls have access to reproductive health services and rights, and by ending violence against women and girls," Sidibé noted.

Lordina Mahama, the OAFLA president and the First Lady of Ghana, urged the participants to join hands against the

disease. "Let us use our voices to bring an end to the AIDS epidemic among children and improve the sexual health and rights of adolescents."

HIV, the virus that causes AIDS, is no longer a death sentence. With the appropriate medical treatment, an early diagnosis of HIV can lead to the individual living a healthy and normal life. People successfully treated with the potentially deadly disease are also less likely to transmit it.

According to the World Health Organization, some 37 million people are living with the viral infection worldwide, out of which about 26 million are in Africa.



Radio Habana Cuba